October 4, 2001

DIRECTIVE: JOB CORPS INFORMATION NOTICE NO. 01-08 I

TO: ALL JOB CORPS NATIONAL OFFICE SENIOR STAFF
ALL JOB CORPS REGIONAL DIRECTORS
ALL CENTER DIRECTORS
ALL JOB CORPS CENTER OPERATORS
ALL NATIONAL TRAINING AND SUPPORT CONTRACTORS
ALL OUTREACH, ADMISSIONS AND CTS CONTRACTORS

FROM: RICHARD C. TRIGG
National Director
Office of Job Corps
SUBJECT: Procurement Action Postings to FedBizOpps
1. Purpose. To advise the Job Corps community of new requirements related to the

announcement of procurement actions.

2. Background. Federal Acquisition Circular (FAC) 97-26 requires that after October 1, 2001,
all federal agencies must use FedBizOpps to provide the public with access to notices of
procurement actions over $25,000. FAC 97-26 also provides that federal agencies continue to
publish procurement information notices in the Commerce Business Daily (CBD) until January 1,
2002, to give the public a period to adjust to the change.

Effective immediately, all Job Corps procurement notices, solicitations, amendments, and
relevant procurement information for the operation and administration of Job Corps centers and the
delivery of student outreach, admissions, and career transition services, will be posted to
FedBizOpps (www.fedbizopps.gov). They will be simultaneously posted in the CBD until
January 1, 2002. Job Corps contracting offices will continue to post solicitations, amendments, and
all relevant Job Corps procurement information to the Job Corps Acquisition Web Page at
(http://wdsc.doleta.gov/jobcorps/).

3. Action. For detailed instructions on subscribing to receive procurement announcements,
visit the FedBizOpps web site at www.fedbizopps.gov.

4. Expiration Date. January 1, 2002.

5. Inquiries. Questions concerning this Notice should be directed to Renee Evans at (202) 693-
3091, or email to revans@doleta.gov.



